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MONDAYS:  CHURCH & PARISH OFFICE ARE CLOSED 

PARISH OFFICE OPEN TUESDAY – FRIDAY  9.00 – 12.00  & 1.00 – 4.15    250.384.3884   Fax: 250.384.3664 
  

 SUNDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  M 

   A 

   S 

   S 

 

Weekday  - 12.10 12.10 12.10 12.10 - 

Weekend 10.00  - - - - 5.00 

TRADITIONAL LATIN  12.00 - - - 9.00 - 

SPANISH   2
nd

 & last Sunday of the month       2.00  - - - - - 

HUNGARIAN   3
rd

 Sunday every month       2.00 - - - - - 

SUNSET LODGE 1st
 & 3

rd
 Wed. 952 Arm Street - - 9.30 - - - 

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT 
every Tuesday and 1

st
 Friday of the month 

- 10.00 - - 10.00 - 

ROSARY - 1
st
 Friday of the month  - 10:30 am - 11.00 11.30 11.30 11.30 - 

Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - after Mass 12.10 - - - 

Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - - after Mass 12.10 - - 

CONFESSIONS: 1
st
 Sat. of every month 3:00- 4:00pm.    

Ring the bell and enter when GREEN light is ON.   
9:15am-

9:30am  

10:15 –    

11:30am  
11:00 – 11:45am 

11:00- 

11:45am 

10:15 – 

11:30am 
4:00-4:30pm 

BAPTISMS: To have your child baptized at Our Lady Queen of Parish, please call the Parish Office at least 3 months in advance to arrange  

an appointment with the Pastor. Parents are expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation course TBA.  

MARRIAGES: If you wish to have your marriage solemnized at Our Lady Queen of Peace Church, please call the office at least 6 months 

prior to the intended date as the preparation for this life commitment takes time, thought and considerable paper work. If you are not registered 

at Our Lady Queen of Peace parish have the documents prepared in your own Parish.   
The CWL: meets on the 2

nd
 Wed. 

of every month after Noon Mass  

PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   

No meetings in July &August 

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS – meetings held at Our Lady Queen of Peace Community Centre  

3
rd

 Degree (Council 1256) - 1
st
 Mon. & 2

nd
 Thurs. at 7.00 p.m. Grand Knight: Don Lambton - 250.995.1531 

4
th

 Degree 3
rd

 Thursday of the month at 7 pm Contact: FAITHFUL NAVIGATOR: Michael O’Rielly - 250.477.8950 

IMPORTANT:   IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to the 

hospital and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST, 

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call: the Hospital Chaplain:   250.889.3761                       

     
 

 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . THANK YOU. Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like  someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

 NAME:   ____________________________________________________ 

                                                                        

 ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  

                                       

 e-mail: ________________________________@_____________________ 

 SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:  

boxed Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents). 
 

mailto:office@qop.ca


 

‘Legacies’ 
 

    Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges                 
 with gratitude past legacies which we use to   

 maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

   Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’,    

 how will we survive without it?       
         

   Legacies are a way of providing assurance    

 that the parish has income or savings in the   

 event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

  The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’   

 pays for maintenance/replacement items.              
 

Baptism at Our Lady Queen of Peace 
To have your child Baptized at Our Lady Queen of Peace 

Church, you must call the office at least 3 months in 

advance to arrange an appointment with the Pastor. It 

is assumed that the family has Our Lady Queen of Peace 

parish connection and practices the faith by attending 

Sunday Mass on a weekly basis. You may meet with the 

Pastor and take the course even if your child has not yet 

been born. Parents are expected to participate in the 

Baptismal preparation. At least one Godparent or both 

must be baptized and confirmed and are practicing 

Catholics. Non-parishioners are required to have a 

Letter of Recommendation from your Pastor to have 

your child Baptized in our parish.  
 

Hospital Chaplain 
Parishioners who are hospitalized and wish to have 

the hospital chaplain visit must indicate clearly that 

they want the Catholic Chaplain. Otherwise, the 

nondenominational Chaplain on call is asked to visit 

the patient. 

Fr. Vince Borre, Catholic Chaplain 250.889.3761 
 

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer 

a low-gluten Host. If you are interested, please come 

to the sacristy before Mass and inform the priest. 
 

Please Note 
A special invitation to all that Mr. Mark Donnelly 

and his Choir “Familia Regis” will be at our Latin 

Mass on Sun., June 14
th

 at Noon. 

 

“Faith is like a bright ray of sun light. It enables 

us to see God in all things as well as all things in 

God.” St. Francis de Sale 
 

“Be who God meant you to be and you will set the 

world on fire!” Saint Catherine of Siena 
 

My past, O Lord, to Your mercy;  

my present, to Your love;  

my future to Your providence. ~ St. Padre Pio 

 

 

 

MASS 

 

INTENTIONS 

For:    

Requested by: 

June 9 TUESDAY 

 

Bernard Wauthy+ 

Therese Wauthy 

June 10 WEDNESDAY Bill Quinn+ 

Sheila Quinn 

June 11 

 

THURSDAY Choose Life Society 

 

June 12 

 

FRIDAY Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Agnes Berard 

June 13 SATURDAY personal intentions 

Augustina Manguerra 
 

June 16 TUESDAY Bernard Wauthy+ 

Therese Wauthy 

June 17 WEDNESDAY Holy Souls in Purgatory 

Agnes Berard 

June 18 THURSDAY Elsa Morrison+ 

Carol Retallack 

June 19 FRIDAY Elsa Morrison+ 

Jim Anderson 

June 20 SATURDAY Necitas De Vera+ 

Lydia De Vera 
 

 

Please remember the following persons who are ill in 

your prayers: Barbara Dunahee, Lucy Praud, Lorna Cue, 

Anna Urban, Dina McGregor, Marion Turner, Ann VanNoordt, 

Carol Retallack, Lynn Wood, Alberta McIntyre,  

Marcia Brown, Christine Stornebrink,    
 

Condolences  - We join in extending our deepest 

condolences to the family and friends of  

‘Bernard Wauthy’ May his soul and the souls of 

the faithful departed through the mercy of God 

rest in peace.  Amen 
 

Development and Peace  
Nepal Earthquake Emergency Appeal, on behalf 

of the 8 million people affected by the April 25
th

 and 

May 12
th

 earthquakes in Nepal, Development and 

Peace thanks you for your donations to the victims of 

this catastrophe. As of May 25, over $2,310,000 has 

been donated and will be matched by the Canadian 

government’s Nepal Earthquake Relief Fund.  Let us 

continue to keep Nepal in our prayers as we are 

present in the 7 most heavily-affected areas meeting 

front-line emergency needs.  Thank you for your 

continued solidarity with the people of Nepal. 
 

Vocation Live-In – Mission, BC 
July 3 - 5, 2015 a Vocation Live-In for boys or young 

men interested in the priesthood or the consecrated 

life, at the Seminary of Christ the King, Mission, 

BC- Call 604.826.8715 - Father Mark Dumont, OSB               

Tel: 604-826-8975  - For the Vocations Awareness 

Committee Fax: 604-826-8725  
 



 

Mark Your Calendars - Events Upcoming   
 

Catholic Women’s League 
Also to wrap up for the summer, our last meeting will 

be Wed., June 10 at 1:00pm. We will meet for lunch 

at Gaby’s Restaurant located at the West Bay 

Marina in Esquimalt. Please remember, to bring 

unwrapped baby gift’s as this will also be a “Baby 

Shower” for Birthright. 
 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish 
‘Lobster Dinner’ 849 Old Esquimalt Rd. Sat., 

June 20, 6:15pm in the community centre, Lobster: 

$30.00 or Ham: $20.00 $5.00/children, children 

under twelve free.  (including an assortment of 

salads, pasta, buns, dessert, tea/coffee & juice). 

Raffles, 50/50 draw, and door prizes. Invite your 

families and friends! Purchase tickets during office 

hours Tues - Fri. 9:00-4:00pm - 250.384.3884 

Deadline for purchasing tickets: Sun. June 14  
 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish  
‘Garage Sale’ - 849 Old Esquimalt Rd., Start your 

spring-cleaning! Save all your treasures, for                    

Sat. July 4
th

, 9:00am-12noon. 

Do Not Bring Items at the Church Yet!                  

It will be announced at Mass and in the Bulletins for 

the times of drop-off. Pickup of items can be 

arranged through Tim Murphy (Parish Council Chair) 

250.818.7679 Good Clean Used Clothing, Good 

clean used furniture and other articles, 

“Appropriate” hard and soft covered books,  DVD’s 

& CD’s. Please No National Geographic and No 

Reader’s Digest magazines, No Encyclopedia and 

so on.  ‘Volunteers’ needed to mandate tables for 

different areas. 
 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish 
  On Sat., Aug. 29, Mass at 5:00pm, following Mass   

  Devotion Prayers to the Infant of Prague for the                        

  12
th

 Anniversary of the designated site to the   

  Shrine of the Infant of Prague, following with   

  refreshments downstairs in the Community Centre,  

  Everyone is invited. 
 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Parish 
‘Prime Rib Dinner’- 849 Old Esquimalt Rd. on 

Sat., Oct. 24 - 6:15pm $30/adults & $5/child,  

(under twelve free) (including potatoes, vegetables, 

salads, desserts, juice, tea & coffee). Raffles, 50/50 

draw, & door prizes. Purchase tickets office hrs. Tues 

- Fri. 9 - 4pm 250.384.3884 Deadline for Tickets is 

Tues. Oct. 18 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Church 
‘Pot-Luck Dinner’ for the 85

th
 Anniversary of Our 

Lady Queen of Peace Church, on Sat., Dec. 5 

starting with Mass at 5:00pm and supper at 6:15pm 

in the community centre. More information to follow 

in the nearer future, everyone is welcome.  

Also we will celebrate at the pot-luck the               

90
th

 Anniversary of the Catholic Women’s League 

of our parish, more information in the nearer future. 
 

 

The Family Fully Alive 
The 3rd Annual Marriage & Family Life Conference 

will be held at Camp Barnard, June 12–14. Mass, 

crafts, sports, prayer, songs, and fellowship, the cost 

is: $140/couple or family with children 2yr & 

younger; $240/family with children 3 years & older. 

Includes 2 night stay (cabin, tent, RV), meals & 

snacks. Register at: rcdvictoria.org. Space is limited. 
 

Our Lady of the Rosary - Langford 
Join Pope Francis and millions of Young people for 

World Youth Day in Krakow, July 2016. Information 

sessions: Our Lady of the Rosary Parish Langford, 

Thursday, June 18 at 6:00 p.m. and at St. Peter’s 

Nanaimo, Tuesday, June 16 at 6:00 p.m. For more 

info please contact Fr. Paul @ olor@shaw.ca and                

Fr. Dean @ catholic@uvic.ca. See you then!   
 

Mount St. Mary Hospital 
Mount St. Mary Hospital is thrilled to support a team 

of Royal Roads University Students in the Under-

graduate Communications Program. The Students 

have embraced Mount St. Mary and the residents 

who live with us as they create and bring across the 

finish line The Great Island Run, Sat. June 20
th

 

Please come out and join us for this wonderful event.  

For more information e-mail: 

greatislandrun@gmail.com and to register visit 

http://www.greatislandrun.ca/ 
 

 

Our Lady of the Rosary “The Ecology Camp” 

A two day live-in CFC Kids for Christ (KFC) faith-

based experience where kids can have fun, meet new 

friends, be environmentally friendly and at the same 

time hear and see the Word of God using the lens of 

science. They discover God’s gift of creation to them 

and learn how to take care of it in their own little 

ways. July 4-5 Sat. (begins 8:30am) and Sun. (ends 

1pm), in Langford. $20 for Junior Kids and $25 for 

Senior Kids for the first child joining the camp and 

$15 for your succeeding child this cover all meals 

and camp materials. For more information, please 

call Julie Lanuza @ 250-508-7882 

 

 

mailto:olor@shaw.ca
mailto:catholic@uvic.ca
mailto:greatislandrun@gmail.com
http://www.greatislandrun.ca/


 

Bishop’s Blog 
Bishop Gary’s latest entry:  

http://www.rcdvictoria.org/blog/post/en/the-greatfeast-of-

pentecost  also read about the Knights of Columbus’ support of 

missions in our Diocese: 

http://www.rcdvictoria.org/blog/post/en/knights-ofcolumbus-

aid-diocesan-missions 
 

Corpus Christi – Sun. June 7th 
Corpus Christi (also known as the Feast of the Most Holy 

Body and Blood of Christ) is liturgically celebrated on the 

Thursday after Trinity Sunday or, where the Solemnity of 

the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ is not a holy day 

of obligation, it is assigned to the Sunday after the Most 

Holy Trinity as its proper day. The celebration 

commemorates the ritual of the Eucharist and is a 

reflection of the Maundy Thursday observance during 

Holy Week. Corpus Christi is unique in several ways. The 

feast was not instituted within the Church until the 14th 

century AD, and its advocates for inclusion in the Church 

roster of holy days were two women. 

The Founders of the Feast The principal founder of the 

Feast of the Body was an Augustinian nun, Saint Juliana 

of Mont Cornillion, in Belgium. Saint Juliana looked upon 

the Holy Eucharist with great reverence, and desired to 

have a feast within the Church devoted specifically to its 

honor. From the earliest days within the Church, the 

custom for the celebration of the Eucharist fell specifically 

on Maundy Thursday. 

However, Holy Week was often seen as a time of great 

sorrow and repentance, and Juliana felt that the 

celebration of the Eucharist should be a time of 

rejoicing. After receiving a vision concerning the Church 

and its lack of devotion to the Eucharist, she petitioned 

Robert de Thorete, the Bishop of Liège. Bishop Robert 

convened a synod in 1246, where he directed that an 

office be written for the observance, thereby decreeing 

that the celebration should take place the following year. 

Although Bishop Robert died in October of 1246, the 

Feast of Corpus Christi was observed the following year 

at Saint Martin in Liège. Juliana, who longed to see the 

feast extend to the entire Church, passed away in April of 

1258. However, a friend and long-time companion named 

Eve took up her cause and made a request of Henry of 

Guelders, the new Bishop of Liège, to petition  

Pope Urban IV to make the feast universal. In 1264, Pope 

Urban IV issued the bull transiturus, a declaration 

ordering the Feast of Corpus Christi extended throughout 

the entire Church. The date was set for the celebration to 

be held on the first Thursday after Trinity Sunday. Saint 

Thomas Aquinas, at the request of the Pope, wrote the 

Office for the feast. Pope Urban IV died later that year, 

and the feast was set aside for other pressing matters, until 

Pope Clement V ordered its adoption at the General 

Council of Vienne in 1311. By 1325, the feast had been 

adopted throughout all of Europe and 

England. 

 

 

 
 

 

Development and Peace 
Prayer Contest! This December, catholic 

organizations from around the world will be making 

a pilgrimage to Paris to compel world leaders to 

agree to a binding treaty at the United Nations 

climate change negotiations (COP21). As the official 

international development organization of the 

Catholic Church in Canada, Development and Peace 

will be present at this massive mobilization in Paris.  

If you would like to take part in person in the 

Catholic call for climate justice in Paris, then start 

writing your very own prayer, this prayer should be: 

A maximum of 100 words; A reflection of our 

common responsibility to care for creation; For the 

poor in the Global South who suffer the most from 

the impacts of climate change; and     A call for 

urgent action. The deadline to submit your prayer is 

June 21
st
, participants must be 18 years or older, and 

there can be only one author per prayer. You can 

send your submission by email to the following 

address: prayer@devp.org.  Be sure to include your 

name and phone number with your submission. For 

more information, visit www.devp.org.  
 

Living with Passion & Purpose 
With Matthew Kelly in Port Angeles on Fri., June 

26
th

 Are you thriving or just surviving? Are you 

ready for more energy? A deeper sense of purpose? 

More joy? A clearer understanding of God’s plan for 

your life? It’s not your typical church event! It has 

been a life-changing event for tens of thousands of 

people. Living Every Day with Passion & Purpose is 

presented by internationally acclaimed speaker and 

author Matthew Kelly and the incredibly talented 

Eliot Morris. Tickets are $39 US. Please email            

Melanie Johnson (local coordinator) at 

mjjohnson@telus.net or phone 250.595.2574 for  

details http://cart.dynamiccatholic.com/Passion-and-

Purpose-Live-Port-Angeles-WA p/pppm062615.htm 

 

Island Catholic School - Job Posting 
Island Catholic Schools invites applications for a  

Education Assistants: Please see: 

http://www.cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php  

for more information and application forms and 

procedures. Mary Carmichael, Executive Assistant 

Island Catholic Schools, mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca 

250.727.6893 or  (fax) 250.727.6879 
 

Calling all Couples: 
The Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 

is coming to Vancouver Island! October 2-4, 2015 

in Nanaimo, learn a new way to communicate, and turn your 

good marriage into a great marriage! There is no group sharing, 

wwmevancouverbc@gmail.com Register at: 604-876-7298 
 

 

http://www.rcdvictoria.org/blog/post/en/the-greatfeast-of-pentecost
http://www.rcdvictoria.org/blog/post/en/the-greatfeast-of-pentecost
http://www.rcdvictoria.org/blog/post/en/knights-ofcolumbus-
http://www.rcdvictoria.org/blog/post/en/knights-ofcolumbus-
mailto:prayer@devp.org
http://www.devp.org/
http://cart.dynamiccatholic.com/Passion-and-Purpose-Live-Port-Angeles-WA%20p/pppm062615.htm
http://cart.dynamiccatholic.com/Passion-and-Purpose-Live-Port-Angeles-WA%20p/pppm062615.htm
http://www.cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php
mailto:mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca
mailto:wwmevancouverbc@gmail.com


 

ADVERTISE: We are in search of a Volunteer  

Coordinator to canvass business groups from the general   

public or from our own parishioners to advertise in our  

Bulletins. Interested please call 384-3884, or email: 

office@qop.ca We appreciate the support of these sponsors. 

Please support them: 

 

              McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      
          

                HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
      FUNERAL CHAPELS 

              CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Specializing in:         

                          Renovation and Design                    
  R                 >Kitchen Design             

    E               >Bathroom Design   

      D             >Suite Renovation 

        D             >Doors  

        O         >Windows  

           T       >Painting   

                 

 ** RED DOT **        Mark Turner: 896-4561             

                     

St. Andrew`s Cathedral – Bible Camp 
The Cathedral parish will hold a summer Bible camp from 

July 6
th

 - 10
th

 at 9:00am to 4:00pm each day with 

optional extra care between 8 and 9 am as well as 

between 4 and 5 pm.  The cost is $50 per child – which 

includes a t-shirt, cost of activities and morning & 

afternoon snacks. The week will include daily Mass; a 

sports camp each afternoon and activities to choose from 

in the morning including crafts, science and drama. Please 

contact the office at 250-388-5571 to register your 

children between the ages of 4 and 12.  

The Cathedral parish is also in need of adult 

volunteers for this camp. Several youth have already 

signed up as volunteers and for this we are grateful. If you 

are able to assist as a volunteer, please contact Lillilan 

Budac @ 250 383 8342 or e mail lrbudac@shaw.ca   As 

always there are procedures to follow for volunteers and 

Lillian will guide you through these. 
 

Opportunity for a Cruise 
Mary Hof, parishioner of St. Edwards, is currently 

organizing a cruise to the Panama Canal - Nov.2-20 2015 

on Celebrity. They have many people from different 

churches coming, but now have had a room cancelation. 

There is a lady from Queen of Peace Parish in Esquimalt 

interested in sharing a room. If anyone is interested, 

contact Mary - mhof126@gmail.com or 250-743-4074 
 

Langford Summer Camp 
For children 7 -11 years old - $60 for the whole week, 

July 13 – 17, 9 am to 2 pm at Our Lady of the Rosary 

Parish, Langford, for more information call: 250 478- 

3482, or email: olor@shaw.ca. Registration deadline is 

June 20th . Registrations received after the Camp 

reaches capacity will be placed on a waiting list. 
 

St. Joseph’s Elementary School 
St. Joseph’s Elementary School, has spaces available 

in Grades 1 -7 for the 2015-16 school year. We have 

a wait list for kindergarten. Visit our website at 

www.stjosephschool.ca more information and on-line 

application form, or contact at 250.479.1232 or 

email: info@sjv.cisdv.bc.ca.  
 

mailto:office@qop.ca
mailto:sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca
mailto:lrbudac@shaw.ca
http://www.stjosephschool.ca/
mailto:info@sjv.cisdv.bc.ca

